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Kindness Award 

OCT Thursday 

24th 

Kinder visit 9—11 am 

 Friday 25th Pre-Foundation 

program begins 

 Friday 25th Walk to School activity: 

Dress up and 

smoothies 

NOV Saturday 

2nd 

Nhill Air Show 

 Tuesday 5th Walk to School activity: 

BBQ 

Congratulations to Stella who was presented 

with the Kindness Award on Friday. 

Students of the Week 

Congratulations to the following students who 

were presented with Student of the Week 

awards at assembly last Friday: 

Foundation: Darcy 

Year 1: Jonas 

Year 2/3: Matilda 

Year 4/5/6: Lanie 



Maintenance Roster 

 

From the Principal 

The purpose of this roster is to have a group 

of people available to fix any small 

maintenance issues that arise. If they occur 

in your month, you may be called upon to 

help.  

September/October 

Matthew Zanker, Toelwee Htoo, 

Michael Hall, Canny Johney 

Htoo, Chris Rethus, Brad 

Blackwood, Will Lynch, Aaron 

McCartney 

Nhill Show 

Thank you to all students, staff and other 

school community members for contributions 

towards, and participation in, the Nhill Show.  It 

was wonderful to see Nhill Lutheran School 

represented throughout the Show, whether it 

be in the Grand Parade, the many artworks 

and competition entries, or through the tireless 

contribution of the P&F and helpers to cater 

meals.  Congratulations to students who won 

an award or prize for various competitions and 

I’m sure we will hear more about those in days 

to come. 

Term Dates 2020 

The following 2020 Term Dates have been 

determined for Nhill Lutheran School.    

Kinder and Pre-prep visits 

Next week we welcome our 2020 Foundation 

students as they commence their transition to 

commencing school.  On Thursday we 

welcome students from 9-11am, and on Friday 

they return for their first pre-Prep visit.  We very 

much look forward to getting to know our new 

students and their families. 

Every blessing, 

Damon Prenzler 

Term 1 29 January—27 March 

Staff PD days Jan 22-24, 28 

Term 2 14 April—19 June 

Staff PD week June 22-26 

Term 3 13 July—18 September 

Term 4 5 October—11 December 

Nhill Show 

Congratulations to the following students for 

their winning entries in the Nhill Show: 

First Prize: 

 Michael  Maddison 

 Riley   Lily 

 Kelsey  Chelsea 

 Frazer  Nate 

 Archie 

Second Prize: 

 Olive   Annabella  

 Eric (in two different categories) 

 Amaya 

If your child received an award or prize and 

is not mentioned, please let us know. 



 

Chapel this week was held today in the Multi 

Purpose Room. It was run by the Mr 

Prenzler. Next week Chapel will be led 

by the 4/5/6 class. Visitors are always 

invited to join us for chapel and stay for 

morning tea and coffee. 

Devotional Thought 

Chapel 

Don’t forget 

The LORD does not let us forget his wonderful 

actions; 

he is kind and merciful. 

He provides food for those who honour him; 

he never forgets his covenant. 

He has shown his power to his people 

by giving them the lands of foreigners.              

(verses 4-6) 

Read Psalm 111 

Embarrassment and frustration often loom 

large for me when I forget something. The 

forgetfulness that often gets me into the most 

difficulty is when I forget to do what I promised 

to do. I told someone that I would call in 

tomorrow and I forgot to do it. I told my work 

colleagues that I would do that job today and 

then I forgot about it! 

It seems that we humans are naturally 

forgetful. It is part of our flawed nature. Indeed, 

the Old Testament describes the place where 

the dead go as the place of forgetfulness. The 

great fear of the ancient people was that no-

one would remember their name after they 

died. Surely it is our fear too. 

Forgetfulness is not part of God’s character. He 

always remembers the commitments he has 

made to give us life, forgiveness and freedom 

in Jesus. You are remembered by the one who 

will never forget you, and you are loved by the 

one who will never forget his commitment of 

love for you. 

Heavenly Father, with all my heart I thank you 

for your incredible acts of love to me in Jesus. 

With the thief on the cross I ask that would 

never forget about me. Help me to remember 

you. Amen. 

 

Chapel Offering 

At last week’s  Chapel $16.35 was collected 

and will go to the Maw Per Koh orphanage 

school in Myanmar. So far this year, $970.90 

has been generously received from Chapel 

offerings. Thank you for blessing our sister 

school in Myanmar.  

Worship News 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill:  9 am 

Woorak:  9 am 

Jeparit: 11 am 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Prayer of the Week 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 The Year 2/3 class 

 The Year 4/5/6 class 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-bkrwa-muhirtrlh-t/


Get ‘em Going Playgroup 

 

Could all parents and caregivers please take 

a moment to check the name tags on their 

child’s uniform items? A number of hats 

jumpers have gone missing and it is possible 

that some students have picked up the wrong 

one. 

Greater Western Region  

Athletics 

Get ‘Em Going Playgroup meets each 

Tuesday at 9.30 am. Each week children 

are given the opportunity to participate in 

physical, social and mental stimulating 

activities to assist in preparing them for their 

learning journey ahead. 

Please bring along the following: 

 A water bottle 

 Fruit snack 

 Gold coin donation 

 

Congratulations to Archie and Giana for 

making it all the way to the Greater Western 

Region athletics. They travelled to Ballarat 

and competed last Friday. Giana came 

fourth in the hurdles and Archie achieved a 

personal best in the discus. Well done to 

both students. 

Uniforms 
Thank You P & F 

A huge thank you to all who helped with the 

P & F Catering at the Show.  We appreciate 

the time and effort that culminated in a 

successful fundraiser. 

The cook books were also a great fundraiser, 

with the final copies selling at the Nhill show.  

If you’d like to purchase a tea towel or carry 

bag before they run out and become 

collector’s items, please see Alana Zanker or 

Karen at the front office. 

Walk to school 

The next Walk to School activity will occur on 

Friday 25th November.  Students will be 

encouraged to wear casual dress, “with a 

splash of purple”.  

Students will also enjoy smoothies at recess. 

Thanks again to Gaby Castro and Hindmarsh 

Shire Council for their support. 



 

Year 2 sleepover 





 


